
 
 

 

 

 

CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ 5Ŝǎƪ  

Dear Parents, Students and Friends                                         

Working Bee 
Much was achieved last Sunday at our second working bee for the year.  We 
concentrated on two main areas-the Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden (SAKG) 
and the relocation of the sandpit to the front of the school.   The SAKG teachers 
were hosting a workshop for teachers from all over Victoria and one from NSW, so 
Jenna was keen to have the garden looking at its best.  Additionally, we had to 
relocate the sandpit to make way for the outdoor classroom, and pizza oven to be 
built in the near future.    

 

At the front of the school we weeded, mulched, cleaned and oiled the decking, 
painted the boards of the decking and painted the old bench seats ςsome very 
bright colours.  It was a pity it rained so heavily on Monday morning because the 
school front looked fantastic and many of you would not have noticed as you were 
rushing in out of the torrential rain.  It has been great to see the students playing 
again in the sandpit with the new toys we purchased for them to enjoy.    
 

A very special thank you to the following people: 
 

Mel and Scott Mc Murtrie (Sam and Nick)  
Paul Munnings (Josh and Caitlin)  
Ange and Mick Dewdney (Silas and Noah)  
Phil and Sue Jones (Will and Michael)  
Leanne Rendell (Jarryd)  
Cathryn Hulme (Duncan and Sarah)  
Sophie Miller and John Timmons (Jimmy and 
Ruby)  

Leanne Sheean 
Merriel Hayes 
Tracey Cole (Alex and Declan)  
Richard Phillips (Poppy and Hannah)  
Katie Little (Max)  
Robert Barker (Tommy)  
Sally and Ian Cotterill (Rigby and 
Sadie)  
Jenna Farrington and Stewart Sears   
 

Also thank you to Will Jones and 
Mac Francis who in the Extension 
Maths session worked out how 
much sand we would need in the sandpit.  When it was first delivered, there were 
Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǳǎ ǿƘƻ ǿŜǊŜ 5ƻǳōǘƛƴƎ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎΩǎ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŀƭƭƻŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘΗ  L 
should have never questioned it (nor Will and Mac).  
 

Everyone worked extremely hard and I know Mel and Ange were still here late in 
the afternoon, putting up bunting around the school and doing some finishing 
touches.  We are so appreciative of your help.   

TERM 4ς Week 4 
Thursday 30th October 2014 

 

²ƘŀǘΩǎ /ƻƳƛƴƎ ¦ǇΚ 
Oct 
 
Fri 31 World Teachers Day  
 
Nov 
Mon 3 Report Writing Curriculum 

Day-NO STUDENTS  
 
Tues 4 Melbourne Cup Day 
Thurs 6 Regional Hooptime-Senior 

All Stars (Year 5/6 girls)  
 
Wed 19 Formal Prep 2015 Transition 

program commences  
Thurs 20 1 to 1 iPad program 

Information Session for 
2014 Year 2 parents  

 
Tues 25 School Council.   
 
Fri 28 Casual Dress Day ςbring an 

item for the Christmas 
Hamper.   

 
Dec 
Wed 3 MSPS Christmas Carols  
Tues 9 Year 6-7 Transition Day  
Thurs 18 Last Day of school for 

students  
 School Dismissal-3.30pm.   
 
Fri 19 Curriculum Day- Evaluation 

of 2014/Planning 2015 
 

2015 
Jan 
Wed 28 Teachers return to school  
Thurs 29 All Students return to school 
 Prep -6.  Prep a staggered 

start.    
 

 



 

 

LŦ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 9ƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ CŀŎƛƭƛǘƛŜǎ ƎǊƻǳǇΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ 
hesitate to contact Phil Jones (Convenor) or any of the members-Mel Mc Murtrie, Ange 
Dewdney, Leanne Sheean and Tracey Cole.  Or just come along to our next meeting.   

 

 

²ƻǊƭŘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΩ 5ŀȅ ςFriday October 31st 

 
²ƻǊƭŘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΩ 5ŀȅΣ ƘŜƭŘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭƭȅ ƛƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ǎƛƴŎŜ мффпΣ ŎƻƳƳŜƳƻǊŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŜ 
anniversary of the signing in 1966 of the UNESCO/ILO Recommendation Concerning the 
Status of Teachers. It is an occasion to celebrate the essential role of teachers in 
providing quality education at all levels.  
²ƻǊƭŘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΩ 5ŀȅ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜǎ ǘƘŜ ŜŦŦƻǊǘǎ ƻŦ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ƛƴ ŀƴ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎƛƴƎƭȅ ŎƻƳǇƭŜȄΣ 
multicultural and technological society. It is a day on which students, parents and 
community members can demonstrate their appreciation for the contributions that 
teachers have made to their community.  
In our rapidly changing and interdependent world, teachers not only have to ensure that 
students acquire solid skills in basic subjects, but also that they become responsible local 
and global citizens, at ease with new technologies and able to make informed decisions 
about health, the environment and other challenges.  
Sustained investment is required to develop a well-trained and motivated teaching force. 
A global total of 10.3 million teachers should be recruited between 2007 and 2015 just to 
meet the goal of universal primary education. At a time when the global economic 
slowdown risks putting tight constraints on education budgets, it is critical that 
governments support the recruitment, training and professional development of 
teachers.  
Our teachers at MSPS will celebrate this significant day with a special morning tea 
provided by the Leadership Team and the Education Support staff.   
Our teaching staff at Monty South Primary School are passionate, dedicated, caring and 
committed to the learning of each and every child at this school. This is a perfect 
opportunity to acknowledge their hard work and determination to offer your 
child/children the best possible learning experience in their primary years of schooling. I 
acknowledge their exemplary dedication and enthusiasm in their ability to provide an 
outstanding learning environment for all of our students.  

 

2015 Planning-student placement 
The staf consultative committee and I have started the process of placing students in 
classes for 2015. A number of factors are taken into account when placing students in 
class groups.   We look at friendship cohorts and we think about who works well together 
and if teachers have had a certain group before.  Sometimes, a student receives the 
same teacher in a different year level but we do try to avoid that happening.   Sometimes 
parents make requests and I have to remind parents that it is not acceptable to request 
specific teachers or friendship groupings for their child unless parents feel their child has 
relevant educational needs.  I am happy to receive written communication regarding 
educational needs requests via email or letter only. All requests should be received by 
Friday November 14.  

 

Birthdays 

 

Oct 24 ς Nov 6 

25 Jacob Grzechnik,
  
 
27 Matilda Johnson-Coad 
  
 
28  Rochelle Georgiou 
 Laura Brearley 
  
30 Francesca Spina 
  
Nov 
1 Isla-Rose Fletcher  

 
2 Sadie Cotterill 
 Elijah Suares 
 Ben Stuart  
 
3 Charlie De L:uca 

Amelie Hibbert 
Amelia Clarke 
Ruby Alexander 

 
5 Toby Simon 
 Olivia Handreck 
 
6 Kye Laing 
 

MANY HAPPY RETURNS 

 

 
Best Birthday Wishes to 

all of the above 
students  

 



 

 

Staff News 
Lǘ ƛǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǊŜƎǊŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ /ƭŀǊŜ tŀǊƪ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭŜŀǾƛƴƎ ǳǎ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƻ ǘǊŀǾŜƭ ŀƴŘ ƭƛǾŜ ƛƴ CǊŀƴŎŜΦ  /ƭŀǊŜΩǎ ōƻȅŦǊƛend has 
fulfilled his dream and landed a positon playing for a rugby team.  Clare will go with him and use the time to do some teaching in 
France and travel around Europe.    We wish Clare and Elijah a wonderful trip and experience living in France.  It will be a fantastic 
time for them and we hope to see them back in 2016.   
 

We also heard some great news during the week, in that we were successful in our application with Eltham High for a French Language assistant for 
2015.  Next year, we will welcome Clementine Machon who will assist Helen Giller in delivering a French program.   

One to One Program 2015-Current Year 2 Parents  

The One to One program continues to be successful and the introduction of an ICT Curriculum Coordinator and an ICT Manager 
through Jenny Hutchinson and Matt Atkins has been an added bonus.   
It is now time to inform the current Year 2 parents about the program as this next cohort moves into Year 3.  We are holding an 
Information Night on Thursday 20 November from 7.00pm.  Please come along to hear about the program and share details of how 
we intend to support student learning at Monty South using iPads.   

 
 

Lost Property 
Lost Property has relocated-but not very far from its original position.  In fact it is just on the opposite wall.  We have built a beautiful 
blue cupboard (see pictures below) to house the numerous items that find their way to the Lost Property section.  If it is named, we 
find the child (sometimes it arrives back the same day as it was reunited with its owner!).  If you have lost an item recently, please 
check here.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
State Schools Relief new app clk2sell ς posters 
Schools' Relief has launched clk2sell ς a smartphone  

solution to buy and sell second-hand school uniforms.  

This easy to use app aims to help make it simple for you  

to buy and sell school uniforms.  

This new initiative was launched on 15 October.  

For more information about this resource go to  

www.clk2sell.com or email info@clk2sell.com 

 
 

 

http://www.clk2sell.com/
mailto:info@clk2sell.com


 

 

Healthy Lunch Box Challenge. 

Recently the Prep Level (Foundation) have begun investigating food science and started a Healthy Lunch Box Challenge. Through the 
8 week Challenge, the students will be focussing on different types of healthy foods each week and being encouraged to make 
healthy choices and to explore new foods.  
 
Last week the students focused on fruit and made avocado and berry smoothies (see the recipe in the Prep Classroom snippet). 
!ƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ Ƴŀƴȅ tǊŜǇǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƭƛƪŜ ƛǘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭƛƪŜ ƻǊ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǘǊƛŜŘ ŀǾƻŎŀŘƻǎΣ ǘƘŜȅ ŀƭƭ tried it and most 
really enjoyed it. The Challenge and the idea to do it at Monty South is due to one of our Prep mums - Naeidra Deery from Prep M.  
Naeidra has been guiding us through the process and printing off the recipes and we would like to thank her for all her help.  If any 
other students or families would like to do the Challenge and/or find out some more information, please see Naeidra.  

 

MSPS ACHIEVERS    

 

Sensational effort to Corey Baird (6W) who is our latest Powerful  
Owl winner.  Corey impressed us during last term when on his  
own initiative and without a second thought, he gave his football  
to a younger student who had lost his and was upset.  It was such  
a wonderful act of kindness and the manner in which it was done  
made us feel very proud of Corey.  He is a much deserved winner  
of this award and we want to congratulate him for his kindness,  
initiative and making a difference in the world.   

 

Congratulations to Naomi Bruinsma who played the clarinet at our assembly last week.  Naomi 
played exceptionally well and with a great deal of confidence.  We are so proud of you Naomi!   

 

Our MSPS Senior Choir performed at the Practically Green Festival held at Edendale Farm and 
were sensational.  They sang 5 songs and I was so impressed with their harmonies and quality of 
voice.  It was a pleasure to sit and listen to them.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Thank you to all the choir members (see below) and to Penne Bruce for her hard work and dedication in working with the choir.  
Also, to Jude Barry and Chris Cameron for attending on the day to provide support to Penne.   
 

Congratulations to Ella Skerritt, Indy Newey and Alexis McIntosh, who led us singing Advanced Australia Fair at Assembly.   
Thank you girls.   
 

HAVE A GREAT WEEKEND - May you have a great Cup Day - remember no school on Monday.  School resumes 

on Wednesday.  
 

Regards 
Leanne Sheean  

  Principal  

2014 School 
Council Members 
 

President 
Ange Dewdney 
Vice President 
Violette Saro 
Minute Secretary 
Merriel Hayes (Staff)  
Parent Members 
Duncan McColl 
Leanne Rendell 
Stephen Longmuir 
Violette Saro 
Mel Mc Murtrie 
Neil Walsh 
 

Staff Members 
Tracey Cole 
Mandy Redfern 
Amanda McDonald 
 

Co-opted Members 
Phillip Jones  
Drew Salisbury 
 

Executive Officer : 
Leanne Sheean 
 



 

 

Students of the Week  

 
 
 
          
 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kobey Dunning  5W For his hard work and dedication towards his work 
Rhiannon Thomas       5N For being a happy kind of student who is always thinking of others. 
Alexis McIntosh   4R     For making connections outside her friendship group. 
1P  1P             For putting on an amazing and entertaining puppet play! All of your hard work really 
payed off and you should be so proud of yourselves. You used expression when performing, your puppets 
were well designed and original and the whole audience was impressed. Well done! 
Jensen Rose 1M For writing an excellent cinquain poem 
1M 1M               For their effort and skills in preparing and performing their spectacular puppet show. 
Kane Horner 4D For his enthusiastic participation during our time lessons, in only his second week at 
MSPS! Keep up the great work! 
Jake Zapulla 3R For his maturity, intelligent questions and insightful information during Family Planning 
sessions.  
Will Routledge 3R For an exceptionally well-written and presented Robot Boy report. 
Jack Maguire 3JT For his great effort when completing challenging maths tasks, 
Amy Sanders 1H For always helping others 



 

 

Hamish Francis 2L For his pleasing improvements with his writing 
Kartia Vadala 3H For her hard work during reading groups this week. Well done Kartia! 
Walter Heley 3H For his mature approach to our Family Planning sessions. Well done Walter! 
Callum White 4D For his enthusiasm when researching explorers. Well done! 
Julian Suares 4D For being the first student to add a photo to padlet. Well done! 
Adam Khan 4D for his enthusiasm when discussing Bush Rangers. Great work! 
Darcy Chapman  2C For working hard to improve his writing. 
Chloe Argent 5N For her willingness to help all groups when working in the kitchen 
Anastasia Minuzzo  5N For going on camp and facing her fears and leaving camp feeling proud and 
happy with her achievements. 
Joshua Weddle 4R For taking the time to help a new student to join in a basketball game. 
Hannah Phillips 1P For showing her Personal Best when writing her Diamante Poem about Hyenas 
and Cats. Well Done! 
Emily Brennan 2M For having a great attitude to her learning. 
Andy Pham 3R     For willingly writing a narrative that shows his fantastic vocabulary! 
Poppy Phillips 3R For caring for our school environment and keeping it clean. Thanks, Poppy! 
Lachlan Green  PG For being a kind and thoughtful class member.  
Ruby Earl PG         For her beautifully written and interesting story. 
Sophie Peters 1H For always helping others 
Lara Rodwell 3JT For using her imagination and creativity in her writing. 
Ethan Brearley 2M For being a very focussed student for the previous week. 

 

Young Australia Maths Competition ς Years 2 - 4  

Sports Awards 
                                   Lily, Noah, Mac and                 

Elana collect the cup  
 for  
 
 
     Interschool sports  
     awards         



 

 

Classroom Snippets 
Preps  
This week the Preps began investigating food  

Science and started their Healthy Lunch Box  

Challenge. Each week we will be focusing on  

different types of healthy foods, encouraging  

children  to make healthy choices and to 

explore new foods. Week 1 focused on fruit 

so we made avocado and berry smoothies 

(see the recipe below).  

Although many Preps were certain that they  

wouldnõt like it as they donõt like or havenõt 

tried avocados, they all g ave it a go and 

most really enjoyed it. Audrey from Prep C 

even pronounced the smoothies òdeliciousó 

and many were keen to make them at home. 

A big thank you to Naeirda Deery for all her 

help is coordinating the challenge.  

I know the Preps canõt wait to explore more  

healthy foods!  

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Year 1 

This week the Grade 1s have been learning about poetry. They have re-ǿǊƛǘǘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪ ά²ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ DǊŜŜƴ {ƘŜŜǇέ ōȅ 
Mem Fox. They wrote Cinqain Poems. They also wrote Diamante Poems which focus on opposites and uses nouns verbs 
and adjectives to make the poem. Here are some examples: 

 

Liquids 
Soft Watery 

Gushing Flooding Cascading 
  Water Oil Icecubes Bricks 

Sitting Melting Freezing 
Hard Cold 
   Solids 

By Ashley White in 1M 


